
This year, we’ll be having a buffet Easter Breakfast  
on Easter Sunday Morning (March 31st) at 8:30am sharp. 

 
This will be a ticketed breakfast, catered by Classic Caterers! 

 
Menu:   

Fresh Fruit, Pancakes (with syrup and butter) 
Stuffed Eggs, Scrambled Eggs 

Home Fries, Maple-Glazed Ham 
Bottled Juices for kids, Coffee and Tea for Adults 

 
Tickets are $10 per person, with kids (under 10) eating free 

(immediate family only) 
 

Our numbers are capped at 100 firm  
so register at the back of the Sanctuary  
after the service.  60 tickets sold so far! 

(No ticket? No breakfast.) 

We will be having a special, worship service 
on Good Friday, March 29th, at 10:00am 
All are welcome to join this unique,  
commemorative service. 
 
We will also be opening the church up in the 
evening  from 6:00pm—8:00pm for an  

Open House of Prayer.  This opportunity is available for all to 
come and join in communal, yet individual, silent prayer. 
  Come when you can, leave when you must. 



      Attention ladies!  GBC Ladies’  
      Ministry welcomes you all to 

      our monthly Lunch. 
 
 

      This month we’ll be at  
     Kelsey’s Restaurant 

    YMCA Drive, St. Catharines 
                      on Tuesday, March 12th at 11:30am 

 

Please contact Marion Sharp no later than tomorrow 
to reserve a place, at 905.937.9548 

Ladies, 

Join us for a matinee 

viewing of  

Sight & Sound’s 

“Queen Esther”,  

here at GBC on our 

own big screen! 

 

Saturday, April 27th 

At 1:30pm 

Guest  
Speaker  

  

Door Prizes 
to be 
won 

$15 per person. 
Please see Stan 
Piggott, Mark 
Yap , or Rick 

Winker to  
register and pay. 

Faith, Food, & Fellowship 
Glenridge Bible Church — 310 Scott Street, St. Catharines 

www.GlenridgeBibleChurch.org GlenridgeBC@gmail.com  905.937.1326 



Scripture Reading: Luke 2 : 41-52 

  

 41 Now His parents went to Jerusalem every year at the 
Feast of the Passover. 42 And when He became twelve, they 
went up there according to the custom of the Feast; 43 and as 
they were returning, after spending the full number of days, the 
boy Jesus stayed behind in Jerusalem. But His parents were  
unaware of it, 44 but supposed Him to be in the caravan, and 
went a day’s journey; and they began looking for Him among 
their relatives and acquaintances.  
 45 When they did not find Him, they returned to Jerusalem  
looking for Him. 46 Then, after three days they found Him in the  
temple, sitting in the midst of the teachers, both listening to 
them and asking them questions. 47 And all who heard Him were 
amazed at His understanding and His answers.  
 48 When they saw Him, they were astonished; and His 
mother said to Him, “Son, why have You treated us this way? 
Behold, Your father and I have been anxiously looking for You.” 
49 And He said to them, “Why is it that you were looking for Me? 
Did you not know that I had to be in My Father’s house?” 50 But 
they did not understand the statement which He had made to 
them.  
 51 And He went down with them and came to Nazareth, 
and He continued in subjection to them; and His mother 
treasured all these things in her heart. 
 52 And Jesus kept increasing in wisdom and stature, and 
in favor with God and men. 

We are having light refreshments after our  

Annual General Meeting tonight. 

If those attending could bring some shareable  

desserts, it would be greatly appreciated. 



Our FUNdraising team has been at it again and 
has limited quantities of: 

 

Roast Beef Pies — $5 each — 400°F for 1 hour 
Ground Beef Pies — $5 each — 400°F for 1 hour 

 

Mac & Cheese — 2 for $5 — Heat & eat 
 

Don’t miss out on your opportunity to enjoy a tasty treat and to  
help GBC in it’s fundraising efforts. Last year’s efforts went  

towards materials and installation of drop ceilings to improve  
lighting and reduce echo in the lower-ceiling sections of our  

lobby.  

    If you are looking to volunteer here at 
GBC in any of our various ministries,  
particularly those involving vulnerable  

sectors: We here at GBC has a Safe Place Policy through Plan to 
Protect. All volunteers MUST BE trained according to this policy 
and have a valid Police Check. 

  From our Finance Committee: 
Fundraising…………………………………………………………………$ 55.00 
Coffee Fellowship ………………………………………………………$ 10.00 
Henley………………………………………………………………………..$ 20.00 
General Offering March 3, 2024…………....…..….............$ 9,225.90 
Average General Offerings YTD………………………………….$ 5,546.55 
General Offerings Budget 2024.……………………...………...$  6,346.15 

 
Income tax receipts are in your church mailboxes.  If you do not 

have a church mailbox, please see Juergen after the service. 

Announcements 
Annual Reports are available at the back of the  

sanctuary. Please take 1 copy per family in  
preparation for tonight’s Annual General  

Meeting.  Please bring your copy back with you  
for reference during the meeting. 

 
 
 

Upcoming Events 
Tonight — Annual AGM @ 6:00pm (refreshments to follow) 
March 22nd — Celebration of Life for Geanine Piacenti @ 11am 
March 23rd — Men’s Ministry Venison Night 
March 29th — Good Friday Service and evening House of Prayer 
March 31st — Easter Sunday Breakfast  
March 31st — Henley Concert with The Torchmen Quartet 
April 7th — 6:00pm — Seasons’ Chorale concert 
April 27th — 1:30pm — Ladies’ Committee — Sight and Sound 
                          Matinee showing of “Queen Esther” 
April 28th — Apologetics Night with Creation Ministries 

MEMBERSHIP 

As we’ve had some requests to join the membership 

of Glenridge Bible Church, we are offering you the 

opportunity to fill out an application and receive 

some insight as to what membership mean and  

entails.  If you are interested, please ask for a  

membership application following the service. 

We will be holding a Celebration of Life for Geanine  
Piacenti on Friday, March 22, 2024 at 11:00am in the 
Fireside Room here at GBC for family and friends to 
remember this dear, remarkable sister. 

GBC is proud to host a special Sunday Night concert featuring  
the “Seasons Chorale” on Sunday, April 7th, at 6:00pm. 

This is a free event, here at GBC @ 310 Scott Street, St. Catharines. 
A free-will offering will be taken. 



Today at Glenridge Bible Church 
Then a shoot will spring from the stem of Jesse, 

And a branch from his roots will bear fruit. 
The Spirit of the Lord will rest on Him, 

The spirit of wisdom and understanding, 
The spirit of counsel and strength, 

The spirit of knowledge and the fear of the Lord. 

And He will delight in the fear of the Lord, 
And He will not judge by what His eyes see, 
Nor make a decision by what His ears hear;  

      Isaiah 11 : 1-3 

Order of Service 
 

Announcements 
 

Opening Hymn  
    #58 - “This is My Father’s World”  
 

Key Verse & Invocational Prayer 
 

Musical Praise—Dove 
    “God of Wonders” 
     “The Battle Belongs to the Lord” 
     “Yesu Azali Awa”  
 

Worship Through Tithing 
 

Discipleland Segment 

 

Scripture Reading  
    Luke 2 : 41—52 
 

Message—Pastor Bobby  
    “A Journey to the Cross”  
 Part 2: The Boy Jesus 
 

Responsive Hymn 
    #460 — “All the Way My Saviour Leads Me” 
 

Benediction 

THIS WEEK AT 
G.B.C. 

 
Today 
10:00am Worship Service                 
                  with Pastor Bobby 

6:00pm Annual General    
               Meeting 

      
Monday 
6:30pm  Prayer Meeting 
                (In Fireside Room) 

 
Wednesday 
1:00pm Prayer Meeting  
                    (Multi-purpose Room)   
-NO AWANA 
-NO Ensemble Practise 

                     
Next Sunday  
10:00am Worship Service                 
                  with Pastor Bobby 

 Truth for Teens - Ozzie’s Pantry 
(Located beside the church mailboxes) 

   Donations for March—Canned Meat 
       Your donations are used by Rick and Heather  
       to help them extend their hospitality, love and assistance to  

at-risk youth as they mentor and teach them. (25 young men and 10 women)   
------------------- 

Bas Janssen wrote in with an update: 
Some ongoing reports of our brethren across the border this month.  In the N-E  a  
pastor of a house church with a large network has been sentenced to 14 years in 

jail.  Another co-worker for 10 years.  The accusations were illegal activities and being a 
cult (xie jiao),  what is always been used for sentencing.  Also it is always tried for fraud 
what could not stick in this case.   They give more heavier sentences to try to bring fear 

and control over the groups and leaders. 
In the S-E in a place I have been different times for deliveries in the past, another house 
Ch has been raided this month when there was a children's meeting. Three leaders have 

been detained for 15 days, what can easily be extended, waiting for results.   
Please pray for them and their families. 

Thank you again for your prayers for Anadel.  She is stable in her condition but still tired 
with her diabetes case, low level,  and has to do those at home blood tests.   Eric is in his 

second semester but is still not fully settled in what he wants to do further with the 
tourism direction. He will go for the advanced diploma, so called, what give him more 

opportunities in other schools as well.  Please pray for  a more stable direction. 
I will be going March 4-19 to the Philippines for more ministry in the different groups as 

they keep inviting me.  Thank you for your prayers in this. 
Thank you all that I again come to bring these things to you for prayers and  

updates.  Thank you for all your help for here in HK, not knowing what  
will bring this year.  

from us,  Bas, Anadel and Eric. 

    Glenridge Bible Church’s 

     “Missionary of the  
       Month” for March: 

     Please remember to pray for,  
    and encourage 

  

    Tim Whitehead 
    serving with  Galcom 



GLENRIDGE BIBLE CHURCH 

A Bible-Based Community, united by God’s love  
and grace, that worships Him, serves others,  

and proclaims the message of Christ. 

Welcome to our  
  Worship Service    
    this Lord’s Day   

                        
       March 10th, 2024 

                    Pastor Bobby Halek 
      “A Journey to the Cross” 

       Part 2: “The Boy Jesus”  
         Luke 2 : 41-52 

310 Scott Street, St. Catharines, Ontario L2N 1J5 
905.937.1326     

email: GlenridgeBC@gmail.com www.GlenridgeBibleChurch.org 
HenleyCMF@gmail.com  www.HenleyCMF.ca 

 
Sermon videos available on our website and YouTube 

(Search for GlenridgeBibleChurch) 

Thank You for Praying 

Requests for Prayer 
* Darryl Cowan’s son Donny passed away recently.  Please pray for  
 comfort in this time of loss. 
* Please pray for Walt Andres and his family after the passing of Walt’s 
 wife, Alvina Andres. 
* Debbie Luchkanyn’s niece, Judy has been transferred to hospice care.  
 Doctors have found 4 additional tumors and surgery is not an option.  
 She is no longer having chemotherapy and is currently not able to eat. 
* Diane Eby is back in the hospital after suffering a fall.  She has broken 
 her hip.  While not requiring surgery (small fracture) she will need     
 extended rest to heal.  Please pray for healing and comfort. 
* Juergen Harder requests continued prayer for ongoing health concerns.  
 Please pray for quick assessment, treatment, and healing. 
* Eleanor Leigh’s husband, Greg has been transferred to Tabor Manor!  
 PTL! Please pray for healing and a return to faith. Please also pray     
 regarding for Eleanor’s son’s liver disease and a return to faith.  
* Catherine Keating is in River Road Retirement home for the time being 
 until she can get a placement in long-term care.  Please pray for  
 continued healing and for a quick placement . 
* Mike Moran requests prayer as he is facing radiation therapy for  
 renal cancer in his pancreas and nodules in his lungs. Please pray for 
 effective treatments, healing, and comfort in this difficult time. 
* Dave Furness asks for prayer for his daughter, Ashley.  She is getting 
 treatment for an abnormal growth.   
 Please pray for those with chronic pain or illness: 
 Sue Furness, Dave Furness, Jim Arthur, Lois and Ron Clattenburg, 
 Catherine Keating, Jaqi Shennan, Rosalie Pankoff, Eleanor Leigh,  
 Helmut Harder, Hilda Glucker, Mildred Levair, Eleanor Rogers, Mary 
 Lockett, Toni Goodliff, Carol-Dean Jeffries, Margaret Demers 

Office Schedule 
 

The office is reachable Monday-Friday, 8:30am—5:00pm. 
905.937.1326   or   GlenridgeBC@gmail.com 

 

Pastor Bobby is normally available to meet in the office from  
Tuesday to Friday, 9:30am—4:00pm 

 

We request that visits are done by appointment so we can  
ensure we have set aside time to meet your needs. 


